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Tēnā koe   
 
Official Information Act request  
 
Thank you for your information request dated 17 October 2023. You asked for the 
following information:  
 

“Speak Up for Women requires information relating to diversity, rainbow or 
inclusivity training for the past four complete financial years, summarised in 
the following table. 

1. The number of staff attending diversity, rainbow or inclusivity training, per 
training organisation, per financial year. 

2. The amount spent on this training per organisation, per financial year. 
3. Additionally, the names of the training programs?”.  

 
Your request has been considered in accordance with the Official Information Act 1982 
(the Act). 
 
Te Puni Kōkiri has a vision of “thriving whānau”, to assist in achieving our vision we 
need a workforce that reflects, and understands, the people we serve. Te Puni Kōkiri 
is committed to creating an environment where all kaimahi can thrive and bring their 
whole selves to work.  
 
At the foundational level, our policies and processes are created with the intent of 
recognising, and catering to, the diversity of our workforce. We also encourage kaimahi 
to be involved with Employee Led Networks (ELN), including the Āniwaniwa Network, 
(meaning the Rainbow network). The ELN was established in 2022 for kaimahi who 
identify as part of the LGBTQI+ community, and for allies of the community.  
 
Additionally, Te Puni Kōkiri is an Alliance partner of Diversity Works NZ, New Zealand’s 
national body for workplace diversity and inclusion. 
 
Te Puni Kōkiri has three online training courses that have been identified within scope 
of your request. All Te Puni Kōkiri kaimahi have access to and can complete the 
courses through our Learning Management System Platform. The courses offered on 
the platform do not incur costs per kaimahi, however, we have included the total annual 
cost of our Learning Management System and any other associated costs.  
 
 
 
 
 





 
considered to have a high level of public interest. We will not publish your name, 
address or contact details.  
  
If you wish to discuss any aspect of your request with us, including this decision, 
please feel free to contact us at oia@tpk.govt.nz. 
 
Ngā mihi 
 

 
 
Manaia King 
Hautū, Te Puni Tautoko Whakahaere | Deputy Secretary, Organisational Support 




